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This bill amends the offenses of drug trafficking in the first
degree and drug trafficking in the second degree.

Currently, trafficking drugs in the first degree is a class B
felony if the person knowingly distributes, delivers, manufactures,
or produces, or attempts to distribute, deliver, manufacture, or
produce more than 10 milligrams of fentanyl. It is a class A
felony if the amount is 20 milligrams or more.

Trafficking drugs in the second degree is a class C felony if the
person knowingly possesses or has under his or her control,
purchases or attempts to purchase, or brings into this State more
than 10 milligrams of fentanyl, and is a class B felony if the
amount is 20 milligrams or more.

This bill amends the quantities of fentanyl for the offense of
trafficking of drugs, in the first and second degree, as follows:

(1) Drug trafficking in the first degree is a class B felony for
more than three but less than 14 milligrams of fentanyl;

(2) Drug trafficking in the first degree is a class A felony for
more than 14 milligrams of fentanyl;

(3) Drug trafficking in the second degree is a class C felony for
more than three but less than 14 milligrams of fentanyl;

(4) Drug trafficking in the second degree is a class B felony for
more than 14 milligrams of fentanyl.

Under the offense of trafficking drugs in the first degree,
trafficking any amount of carfentanil up to .05 milligrams is a
class B felony, and trafficking more than .05 milligrams is a class
A felony. Under the offense of trafficking drugs in the second
degree, trafficking any amount of carfentanil up to .05 milligrams
is a class C felony, and trafficking more than .05 milligrams is a
class B felony.

This bill is similar to HCS HB 2576 (2024)


